
Conservation Commission - Meeting Minutes     
Thursday, September 20th, 2018 Dedham Town Hall- conference room
Members Present:  Laura Bugay (Chairman), Andrew Tittler (Vice Chair), Michelle Kayserman (Clerk), Stephanie Radner, Nick Garlick
Also in attendance: Elissa Brown (Agent), Renee Johnson (Assistant), Paul Lombardi (Resident).


Applications To Be Continued to October 4, 2018 .2018.  Motion to continue by L. Bugay, seconded by S. Radner UA.
· 235 & 243 Bussey Street, ANJOM, LLC, Applicant – Scott Henderson, Henderson Consulting Services, Rep. - Demolition of five existing structures on-site and construction of a new mixed use building (MSMP 2017-23).
· 270 & 290 Bussey Street, Delapa Plaza East, Inc., App – Jim Devellis, DeVellis Zrein, Inc. – Rep. – Notice of Intent and Major Stormwater Management Permit for commercial/residential redevelopment of an existing commercial building in Buffer Zone to Bordering Vegetated Wetlands, Bank,  Land Under Water, and Riverfront Area (DEP File # 141-0535, MSMP 2018-07).
· 456 Providence Highway & 62 Eastern Avenue, RK Associates, Inc., App - Forrest Lindwall, Mistry Associates, Rep.  – Request for Determination of Applicability and Major Stormwater Management Permit for the demolition of a 2-story commercial building and construction of a 1,800 sf, 1-story retail building (RDA 2018-07, MSMP 2018-19). 
· 218 High Street, Map 111, Lot 3, Stephen Clifford, Applicant – Byron Holmes, Holmes Engineering, Rep. - Major Stormwater Management Permit for the construction of a new two family dwelling (MSMP #2018-22). 
· 218 High Street, Map 111, Lot 67, Stephen Clifford, Applicant – Byron Holmes, Holmes Engineering, Rep. -  Major Stormwater Management Permit for the construction of a new single family dwelling (MSMP 2018-23). 
· 339 Washington Street, Garnett Realty Trust, Applicant – Sue Harrington, GCG Engineering, Rep.    Major Stormwater Permit Application for the redevelopment (mixed use addition) of a commercial building (MSMP 2015-25). 

38 Icehouse Lane and 13 Powers Street, Supreme Development, Inc., Application – Scott Henderson, Henderson Consulting, Rep. – New single family dwelling (MSMP 2018-03). 

The Commission discussed the project as it relates to the Stormwater permit and determined that the stormwater design met the performance standards. They noted that the project, in order to be built, must obtain all required permits, and that the Stormwater Permit does not itself allow for construction of the proposed stormwater system as the proposed system and components are located in jurisdictional area and require an Order of Conditions.  

Mr. Paul Lombardi, abutter, stated that he was under the impression that this meeting would be to issue a denial for the Permit.  L. Bugay explained that the Commission is approving the MSMP as the proposed stormwater system meets the Town’s stormwater regulations.   She further reiterated that there is a standard condition of approval stating that they must obtain necessary permits to complete the project and that theythem currently do not have an Order of Conditions for the project.

Mr. Lombardi feels this leaves the door open for the applicants to go ahead with the project.   Mr. Lombardi cites a past Nov 2017 meeting that sets it up as a possible precedent, and during that meeting he got the impression that both permits were “married” and upon denial of the NOI, the applicant withdrew the stormwater permit portion.  He further questioned whether the MSMP would have to be recorded against the deeds of both properties since he feels that the applicant is combining properties into one lot.  Mr. Lombardi questioned how the Commission calculated house and lot size.   He expressed concerned that the erosion would impact his  propertyhis property, and asked for clarification of the appeal process. 

A. Tittler explained the process by which to proceed with the project, both an Order of Conditions and Major Stormwater Permit would be required and expressed his opinion that the Stormwater Permit application met current standards.  

Mr. Lombardi stated his belief that his use of the roadway would be restricted as the proposed rain garden will encroach upon his access.  Mr. Tittler explained that it is not within the jurisdiction of the ConCom to resolve property disputes. 

Agent Brown recommends approving the MSMP with the special conditions.

L. Bugay moved to approve the Stormwater Management Permit for 38 Icehouse and 13 Powers St. A. Tittler seconded. UA.

530 Providence Highway, Frank Gobbi, Jr., Applicant – John Glossa, Glossa Engineering, Repand Rep. – The applicant or representative was not in attendance.  Agent Brown explained that the applicant has submitted an after-the-fact Major Stormwater Management Permit Application for the redevelopment (regrading) of a commercial building (MSMP 2018-24).  The work was completed without notifying or applying for a Stormwater Management Permit and it resulted in the Commission issuing a Stop Work Order.   Agent Brown gives an update to the ConCom: 

Since the last meeting, the Conservation office has received a letter from the applicant’s attorney documenting that the land was previously used for coal storage.  The ConCom originally had requested the applicant to document and demonstrate that there was a contamination risk at the property at the August meeting.  Agent Brown states that they did not demonstrate contaiminationcontamination, only showed documentation that there was a coal yard located on the property.  The Commission had given the applicant until October 4th, to demonstrate.  Agent Brown will remain in communication with the applicant and will let them know they have only completed one step in the process.  Agent Brown stated that the Building Commissioner has not issued a Certificate of Occupancy for the building and the building is currently occupied.  There is currently run off from the site flowing into the town stormwater system. There is one leaching catch basin located on site, however it does not appear to catch any drainage.   The Planning Board met to discuss violations at the site on September 14th, however the applicant did not appear.  The Planning Board reportedly will continue to attempt to reach out to the applicant.  Ms. Bugay and Agent Brown stated that they believe that the bulk of the runoff from this site is going into the town stormwater system via Mah Way, with some flowing onto Providence Highway, all without pre-treatment, and that the overall discharge rate would be greater due to the increased grade.   Re-grading and re-paving meet the definition of redevelopment and the applicant must therefore improve existing conditions to the maximum extent practicable.  

Agent Brown shared with the Commission that a Freedom of Information Act request had been received from Mr. Gobbi’s attorney, requesting any copies of correspondence (e.g. meeting minutes, telephone conversations, consent letters ,notesletters, notes, agendas, video and audio, electronic mail) from  2002from 2002 until now, regarding Stormwater Permit Applications, cease and desist  ordersdesist orders, etc.  She is in the process of preparing a response. Agent Brown will stay in correspondence with applicant to inform him he still needs to submit additional information by next meeting (October 4, 2018).

L. Bugay also requested that the applicant request a letter from MassDOTMass DOT stating that they are willing to accept the increased runoff from the project.  

L. Bugay moved to continue 530 Providence Highway to October 4th, A. Tittler seconded. UA. 

Stoughton Road,  Joseph Gatto, Applicant – Michael Morris, Norwood Engineering, Rep. - Major Stormwater Permit Application for an addition to a single family dwelling (MSMP 2018-26)
L. Bugay discussed the note on the plan stating that the property was in possible floodplain.  Agent Brown stated that although the property is shown on the FEMA map in the 100-year floodplain, the applicant has provided ZBA approval that it is outside the 100-year floodplain limit.  Agent Brown recommended approval of the permit as it met the standards. L. Bugay moved to close the public hearing, Motion Carries. L. Bugay moved to approve the MSMP. S. Radner seconded.  Motion carries. 
59 Durham Road, Giorgio Petruzziello, Supreme Development Inc., Applicant – Michael Carter, GCG Associates , Rep. – New Single Family Dwelling (MSMP 2018-27)
Agent Brown explained that a lot was created and approved by the ZBA from subdividing the adjacent larger lot. The subdivided lot is currently lawn. The applicant has a P&S on the property which allows him to apply for permits as necessary.  L.Bugay noted there are no details for the proposed wall and is concerned with the proximity of the southern wall to the tree on the neighboring property that is 5 feet away. Agent Brown stated the stormwater bylaws do not address tree protection. M. Kayserman raised issues with the O&M Plan and offered to send comments to Agent Brown.  L. Bugay moved to continue to Oct. 4th . S. Radner seconded. Motion carries. 


20 Hyde Park Street, Daniel Bronson, Applicant – New Shed (RDA 2018-10)
Dan Bronson, Applicant, purchased the property a year ago and would like to build a shed within 50 feet of wetlands. The shed will be built with a french drain along the perimeter at the roof drip line and set on concrete blocks.  Mr. Tittler states that it is within 50 feet of wetlands therefore it is not exempt from the MA wetlands protection act.  Due to concerns about distance from the Town’s storm drain, the applicant will move the shed 10 feet away from the storm drain, while keeping it the same distance from the wetlands.

Agent Brown recommended issuing a Negative Determination of Applicability. L. Bugay stated that yard waste located over the fence needs to be removed.  A. Tittler expressed concern about storing pesticides and herbicides in the shed.  The applicant assured the Commission that no fuel oils,  pool chemicals, or herbicides will be stored in the new shed.  It was suggested that prohibiting herbicides storage in the shed in accordance with standard stormwater pollution prevention plans was unnecessary since the chemicals would be stored undercover.  She does not believe that any chemicals stored there would be a potential threat, however, suggested that it is good practice to put chemicals in a bin to provide secondary containment. 	Comment by Stephanie Radner: I wasn’t the one who suggested this – I contributed to the discussion, but didn’t start it. 

L. Bugay makes a motion to close hearing and issue Negative Determination of Applicability, (RDA). Motion to issue a RDA. S. Radner seconded. UA.

94 & 98 Border Road – Agent Brown recommended that Stormwater Certificates of Compliance be issued for two separate properties, each with a single family house constructed; the grass has grown in. L. Bugay moved to issue, A. Tittler seconded.  UA.  

83 Washington Street –A Certificate of Compliance has been requested from Till, Inc. for the construction of a group home at 83 Washington Street.  A  minorA minor modification to the permit allowed for storm drainage has been addressed with additional stone.  L. Bugay moved to issue a Wetlands Certificate of Compliance for OOC. S. Radner seconded. UA. 	Comment by Laura Bugay: I don't remember the context of conversation about this topic?

Agents Reports
· 31 Chestnut Street -  Major Stormwater Management Application withdrawn.
· MACC Fall Conference October 20th.  Commissioners are urged to attend, the Conservation Department will pay. Webinars are available.
· No update on the Town Landing.
· 3rd draft of Stormwater Regulations – Not yet available

Meeting Minutes –
Laura Bugay moved to approve minutes from 6/21/18, 7/19/18, 8/16/18, 9/6/18, incorporating the comments from S. Radner and herself. M. Kayserman seconded. UA.

S. Radner stated that former Commissioner Civian had agreed to continue to represent the Conservation Commission on the Open Space and Recreation Committee (OSRC) to help complete the Open Space and Recreation Plan update. However, she asked if anyone else  iselse is willing to represent the Commission on the OSRC to relieve Fred this obligation.  Commissioner Radner stated that the OSRC is an advisory committee to the Board of Selectmen and it is important for someone to fill the seat designated for Conservation Commission.  Commissioner Kayserman expressed interest.

Meeting adjourned 8:29 pm
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